Foellmi, Thomas J - DNR

From: DiMaggio, Janet H - DNR

Sent: Wednesday, June 30, 2021 2:56 PM

To: Opalewski, Stacy

Subject: Matthews Property, BRRTS # 02-11-176566

Good Afternoon Stacy,

The work at the Matthews Property, located at the southwest corner of County Road E and Newell Road,
Town of Scott, has been completed. The groundwater monitoring wells were sampled a second time and
properly abandoned this month. The final report has been uploaded to our database, BRRTS on the Web
(BOTW).

e Volatile organic compounds were not detected in any of the groundwater samples.

e Metals were not detected exceeding WI preventive action limits (PALs) in any of the groundwater

samples.

e Methylene chloride was detected in the equipment blank. This is a common lab contaminant.

If you have any questions, you may contact me by phone or email.

We are committed to service excellence.
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how | did.

Janet DiMaggio, P.G.
Cell Phone: (608) 219-2155
janet.dimaggio@wisconsin.gov



